An application for 410 Water Quality Certification and Chapter 91 Waterways License is
pending before the Department of Environmental Protection to decommission sludge
lagoons at the Great Pond Water Treatment Plant located at 80 Pine Circle in Weymouth,
MA. The project involves the removal of 60,000 cubic yards of drinking water treatment
plant residuals from the existing lagoon network. Also included is the installation of two
new 90-foot long 24-inch diameter pipes through the existing lagoon containment berms.

These applications are submitted by the Town of Weymouth Water and Sewer
Department, 120 Winter Street, Weymouth, MA 02188. Additional information may be
obtained from the Town of Weymouth Water and Sewer Department at the above
address, or by calling Mr. Brad Hayes at 781-340-5040. Written comments should be
sent to the DEP’s Division of Wetlands and Waterways, at 1 Winter Street, Boston, MA
02110, within twenty-one days of this notice.

Written comments on the Chapter 91 Dredge Permit must be sent within 15 days of this
notice to: Ben Lynch, Program Chief, Waterways Regulation Program, One Winter
Street, 6 fl., Boston, MA 02108.

Any group of ten persons, any aggrieved person, or any governmental body or private
organization with a mandate to protect the environment who submits written comments
may appeal the Department’s Certification/License. Failure to submit written comments
before the end of the public comment period may result in the waiver of any right to an
adjudicatory hearing. '




